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Context
Attached is the letter of recommendation written by one of my teachers, Karen Markman, in my support.
She was the lead of Arsenal Technical High School’s law and public policy program, and she gave me a
copy after retiring. It’s incredibly humbling to be described in this way, and it was an immense honor to
have shared four years of my life with my Indianapolis Public Schools friends and family.


